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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 79TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 13, 2005

TO: Honorable Jane Nelson, Chair, Senate Committee on Health & Human Services 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Deputy Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB1099 by Deuell (Relating to professional health care liability insurance coverage 
information provided by a nursing home.), As Introduced

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend Subchapter B, Chapter 242, Health and Safety Code by adding Section 
242.0425. The new section requires licensed nursing facilities to provide each resident and their next 
of kin or guardian a written statement informing them of whether the facility is covered by 
professional health care liability insurance. The resident or their next of kin or guardian must sign the 
statement and the facility must maintain a copy of the signed statement in the facility records 
maintained for the resident.

The bill would require the Department of Aging and Disability Services to develop a form, not later 
than December 1, 2005, for the nursing facilities to use in informing residents and their next of kin or 
guardian on whether the facility has professional health care liability insurance.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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